
 

 

 
 
 

Testimony before the Senate Judiciary Committee 
in support of House Bill 2461 

On behalf of the Oregon Council on Court Procedures  
April 14, 2025 

 

Chair Prozanski, Vice Chair Thatcher, and Members of the Committee: 
 
For the record my name is Mark Peterson. I am the Executive Director of the Oregon Council on 
Court Procedures. The Council is a statutorily created committee that is responsible for 
updating and maintaining the Oregon Rules of Civil Procedure.  
 
HB 2461 

HB 2461 changes the requirements that apply when a party in a civil case wants to provide 

what is called “remote location testimony”. Remote location testimony includes any form of 

witness testimony when the witness is not physically present in the courtroom. This includes 

both telephonic testimony that we have used in Oregon for many years, as well as video 

testimony through Zoom or Teams or other internet applications. Over the last 5 years, we have 

seen a significant increase in the use of remote location testimony in Oregon, and courts have 

become more comfortable and familiar with using it. The bill applies only to witness testimony. 

Currently ORS 45.400 requires that parties make a motion to the court, and give notice of the 

motion to other parties, at least 30 days in advance of the proceeding where the remote 

testimony would be given. While in some cases it may be appropriate to require noticing this 

far in advance, in many cases it is not necessary or feasible to make the motion this early. This 

can result in either delays or additional hearings if parties are unable to meet this requirement.   

HB 2461 would replace this 30 days rule with a requirement that the notice be given sufficiently 

in advance of the hearing to allow the nonmoving party to object to the motion through the 

process that’s already laid out in statute. This change will make it easier for courts to determine 

how much notice is reasonable based both on the individual situation in that case, and on the 

local court’s capacity to handle remote location testimony.  

HB 2461 does not require a party to use remote location testimony but is intended to make the 

process easier when they decide that it is appropriate. Judicial discretion remains intact 

regarding the allowance of remote testimony. 

Thank you for your consideration of HB 2461. I am happy to answer any questions. 

 


